Attachment # 1 – June 2015


LENAWEE-LIVINGSTON-MONROE-WASHTENAW 
OVERSIGHT POLICY BOARD
Summary of June 25, 2015 meeting
705 N. Zeeb Road
Ann Arbor, MI 48103
Members Present: 
David Oblak, Tom Waldecker, Charles Coleman, Kim Comerzan, Sheila Little, William Green, Cheryl Davis
Members Absent:  
Melnee McPherson, Ralph Tillotson, Dave DeLano, Amy Fullerton, Mac Marr, Cletus Smith, Dianne McCormick
Guests:

Staff Present:  
Stephannie Weary, Marci Scalera, Marie Irwin, Anne Marshall, Michael Palmer, James Colaianne, Steve Holda
OPB Chair D. Oblak called the meeting to order at 9:38 a.m.

1. Introductions
2. Approval of May minutes
Motion by C. Coleman, supported by K. Comerzan, to approve the May minutes
Motion carried

3. Audience Participation

· None
4. Old Business
a. CMHPSM Regional SUD Financial Report
· M. Irwin presented the SUD finance report.

· Revenue trends continue as in previous months.

· There is a lot of Healthy MI coming in.

· Lenawee and Livingston are under-budget for SUD spending.

· The PIHP continues to have positive operating income for SUD.
b. RFP specialty Funding Recommendations
· OPB did not have a quorum; no action was able to be taken today.

· M. Scalera reviewed the submitted proposals and staff recommendations.

· OPB members recommended changing Opiate “prevention” to “intervention.”
· C. Davis noted that the Project Lazarus web site provides coupons for kits.
· In Monroe, the Salvation Army will not be covered by PA2, but is able to be covered by other funding.
· OPB members recommended including all rationale (such as minimal financial impact) in the explanation for all funding decisions.
· OPB members requested that staff ask for an RSVP from OPB members for the July meeting.
5. New Business
a. Monroe Prevention RFP Updates
· M. Scalera provided an overview.
· No action was taken because a quorum was not present.

6. Report from Regional Board
· The regional board is searching for the new PIHP director
· Washtenaw Taskforce 2.0 provided a report.  They continue to be on task.

· The all board meeting is tentatively scheduled for 7/29 in Monroe.  The date should be confirmed within the next week, at which point invitations will go out.

· C. Coleman would like to have as many OPB members present as possible at the all board meeting.

7. SUD Director Updates
· SUD directors are working with the state on the Department of Corrections contracts that will be coming forth next year.
8. Meeting adjournment
Motion by C. Coleman, supported by W. Green, to adjourn the meeting

Motion carried

Meeting adjourned 11:25 a.m.
